
A meeting of the Oslo, MN Area Hydraulic Analysis, Phase 2 Study Steering Committee was held on 
September 26 at 8am via conference call. 
 
In attendance were Craig Jones and Cary Osowski of BTAG, Randy Gjestvang of the North Dakota State 
Water Commission, Jerry Pribula of the Grand Forks County Water Resource District (GFCWRD), Tony 
Nordby and Gregg Thielman of Houston Engineering and John Nelson and Brent Silvis of the Middle-
Snake-Tamarac Rivers Watershed District. 
 
Gregg stated that not much had changed since the previous meeting.  Houston plans to start acquiring 
field survey data in the next few weeks and continue with the hydrologic modeling. 
 
Cary stated that he felt that it would be beneficial if the Committee would still occasionally meet face-
to-face. 
 
Jerry stated that representatives of the GFCWRD had not been in attendance at the last meeting.  He felt 
that Houston did a good job with the Phase 1 study.  They had accomplished the intent of the study, 
which was to consider the bridge design and options for Oslo access.  He did not feel that there had 
been a need for Phase 2.  He also felt that BTAG did not speak for everyone in the townships and Esther 
Township was not represented.  He also noted that any change to agricultural levees would change the 
flood plain upstream and could potentially lead to future changes to the FEMA maps.  Jerry said he felt 
that any study of the hydrology should extend southward to the Grand Forks gauges.  He thinks Higdem 
Township is trying to isolate itself with ag levee proposals and changes could cause upstream flooding.  
Furthermore, Jerry felt some townships did not agree with BTAG.   
 
Cary said he was not interested in changes to levees, only the removal of flow restrictions.   
 
Tony said Houston would also look for additional restrictions not discussed in previous meetings while 
conducting the field survey and setting up the existing conditions H&H model.   
 
Gregg said that future work would model flows under the conditions of the 3 historical flood events and 
7 synthetic events discussed at the kickoff meeting, focusing on the Red River between Drayton and 
Grand Forks and add more detail to the existing model as shown in the presentation at the last meeting. 
 
Craig said that he was interested in seeing how the Red River would flow without restrictions. 
 
Gregg referred to the agenda and said that Houston would be looking at agenda items 2a, 2b, 2c, and 
2d1 (hydrology, existing conditions model, field survey, alternative modeling:  identified flow 
restrictions).  Cary and Craig agreed with this.   
 
Gregg said that Houston would minimize surveying as much as possible and use LiDAR data.  The field 
survey and hydrology would occur in October and November and the existing conditions model updates 
would follow.  They would attempt to identify new restrictions before the end of the year.  Alternative 
modeling with identified flow restrictions would occur in January and February.  The group could then 
decide what to do next. 
 
The next meeting will be October 31 at 8am for an update on progress.  In late November the group will 
meet in person. 


